
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS & TRANSPORTATION REPORT 
 
Date:  May 15, 2017 
 To:   Board of Education 
From:   Lori Ade 

 
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS 

Facilities Committee 
The Facilities Committee met on Wednesday, May 3rd. Minutes from that meeting are attached.  
The next meeting is scheduled for 5:30 p.m., Wednesday, September 20, 2017 at Lincoln 
Elementary.  

 
Dr. Lett’s Retirement Open House 
A special thanks to the Unit Office staff, Administrators, Amy Christian, Rhonda Barror and the 
High School Cafeteria staff, Tim Eddy and the High School Custodial staff, and Debbie Beyers for 
all their work for Dr. Lett’s Reception. I write this prior to the event taking place, but know that 
we’ll have a great event to honor Dr. Lett.  
 
High School Track  
As reviewed in our Strategic Plan for the district, the High School Track repairs and/or 
renovation was in the Year 2 priorities.  I have attached pictures of the worst areas that need 
attention prior to next year’s track season.  We can work with GRP to obtain firm numbers for 
repairs and a total track redo.  We’re hoping that with repairs we can make it through one, 
maybe two more seasons, but after that, we know we will need to commit to a total track 
renovation/redo. With GRP’s numbers presented to us in January, we are looking at up to 
$50,000 for repairs and up to $250,000 for a total track redo.  I would like to take a few minutes 
to discuss the board’s preferences and what must be done prior to Spring, 2018.   See Attached 
Pictures. 
 
Jr. High Custodial Position 
I’m happy to welcome Bridget Barringer as the evening custodian at the Jr. High.  Bridget has 
worked for the district in several capacities over the last year, and all with rave reviews from 
staff district wide.  Bridget replaces Don Cottrell upon his retirement. We wish Don all the best 
and thank him for his years of service. 
 
Recap 
Since our Facilities Committee Meeting was May 3rd, and we had a late April Board Meeting, I 
don’t have a lot of other updates.   
 

TRANSPORTATION 
 
Nothing new to report at this time, other than to wish everyone a happy summer! 
 
 



                            



                          



                          



                          

 


